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A letter was sent to the property owners of Pioneer Bay outlining the results of the recent 
questionnaire. 

As at 1 May 2017, Council had received a number of questionnaires. Of the 228 properties in the 
estate, 96 property owners responded to the questionnaire. The results are: 

Concept Option Preferred option 

Design 1 53 

Design 2 11 

Design 3 9 

Design 4 11 

Total 84 

 
Of the 96 property owners that responded to the questionnaire, 12 property owners chose not 
to select an option and in turn chose to only provide comments regarding the upgrade. Most of 
these comments related to their objection to any proposed upgrade to the estate. Additional 
comments received within the questionnaires related to having no footpaths in the estate and also 
about removing the roundabout at the Kallay Drive and Beach Boulevard intersection. 

Council officers will be presenting a report to Council at the next Ordinary Meeting 
on Wednesday, 21 June 2017 at Inverloch Community Hub at 5.00pm. The purpose of 
this report is to adopt one of the concept design options. Please note that Council will not be 
making a decision surrounding whether this project should or should not proceed at this meeting. 
This will happen at a later meeting of Council. 

  


